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SILVER TRAIL MIDDLE SCHOOL

Steve Frazier, Principal

18300 Sheridan Street, Pembroke Pines, FL 33331

Tel. (754) 323-4300   Fax (754) 323-4385


SAC/SAF Joint Meeting Minutes
May 22, 2019
4:15 PM Media Center
I. SAC Members 2018-2019
Chairperson


Suhay Nunez
SAF Chairperson

June Marie Rahim
SAF Co-Chairperson

Elizabeth Lugo-Martinez
Principal


Steve Frazier

BTU Representative

Michele Bonsanti
SAC Secretary


Sherri Artanis
Non-Instructional

Jeanette Capullo

I-Zone Representative

Lazara Ginoris
ESE Representative

Troy Sterba
Gifted Representative

Branka Gittens
ESOL Representative

Ana Goldwich
Business Representative
Bob Harms

Business Representative
Randy Sookhoo

Business Representative
Jessica Abou

Parent



Clarissa Jones
Parent*


Carolyn Karian

Teacher Representative
Tiffany Varon
II. Roll Call to Establish Quorum
· Meeting started at 4:28 p.m.
III. Approval of April 2019 Minutes

· Motion to approve the April 2019 minutes made by Mrs. Varon; Mrs. Lugo-Martinez seconded the motion, with none opposed. 

IV. Schoolwide Discipline Plan Results
· The first change to the discipline plan is in the section of the “No Id Badge.” Students are not wearing their IDs properly. Due to safety, consequences should be given. It was determined that administration detentions would be the consequences. Teacher will complete the administration referral for a disobedience and insubordination detention.
· Second change is to the “Classroom Rules” section - no airpods were added in the classroom and hallway areas. Consequences will remain the same. 
· Mrs. Bonsanti discussed the results of the schoolwide discipline plan: 47% of the staff voted yes, with 4% voting against. 
V.
School Improvement Plan Monitoring – Language Arts (Mrs. Batchelor)

· MYHRW Text is being used again for another year. 
· No changes in Language Arts
· Adoption at the end of the next year. 
· Autobiography with the students—pictures and poems
· FSA Writing—April 1, 2019 (1 month later than normal.
· Creative ways to teach the Argumentative approach and seeing the viewpoint of other side of the argument.
· Last year’s writing scores averaged a score of 10.
· Accelerated Reader—accountability quiz.
· PBL—Project Based Learning (1 a quarter) and funded through grants that the teachers write. 
· Novels—art skills to display the theme of the story.
· Literary Fair—poems, objective is rigor and the different genres of Language Art.
· Outstanding year of participation for Literacy Fair—Interpretive Poetry was a new category. 
· 12 winners—will be recognized on Friday on the announcements. They took 1st, 2nd and 3rd in the District.

VI.
School Improvement Plan Monitoring – Science (Mrs. McCoy)
· Curriculum changes with state adoptions (next 5 years) with Stem Scopes (K-8).  Multi-disciplinary and Multi-media so the teachers and students need to interact.  It cannot be done independently. Hands on activity 3-4 per standard—the program is very complete—everything is there and there are almost too many options.  The teachers felt very overwhelmed, but there is plenty of time over the summer to plan and execute a more organized schedule for next year. 

· There was a link for the teachers to send feedback and corrections directly to the company to make corrections. 

· More organization next year with all the boxes of resources

· Online Component—picture vocabulary, real-world videos, careers, labs

· 2 reading levels available to the student

· Multiple choice assessment

· Interventions and Enrichment

· Follows the 5 E Model and incorporate the PBL model within

· 8th grade is the push for the state test—Symposiums were grade level based rather than mixed grade levels. Team teaching for a day with the opportunity to extend the time period. They focused on the lowest standards from the data. 

· Warms-ups, online tutorials, canvas for individual growth. 

· 2nd in the district with 71% passing. 

· See chart with the data from the mid-year (in January) to current data. 

· Paper based; kids felt great about it.

· 68 students were invited to the after-school Science program on Monday afternoons. 20 responded that they would attend, but only 12-15 students appeared for the Monday sessions. Going to look at the data for the kids who did attend. (6 Mondays for 1 hour after school)

· District Science Fair—1 student was requested to go to State. She did not place, but it was an honor to have her attend. 

· Displayed all projects here in the media center for the Science Fair. 

VII.
SAF Committee Reports

· No reports currently.
VIII.
Principal’s Report
· Lots of testing this month, no major hiccups, thanks to Mrs. Daise and her team.

· Challenge is with closing out the school year and finished all this testing. 

· Kids are engaging in a lot of sexual behavior—finding a direct connection to social media: snap chat, videos, pornography. Parents are not aware of what is on their child’s phone and we need to look into helping parents engage in monitoring their child’s phone and activity. 

· Drop in vaping—good news

· PTSA—will incorporate ideas of how to inform parents of how to monitor students for safe internet usage. 

· Mustang Transition—this past Saturday with a 3-center rotation with a talk about West Broward High School (Wendy Mola), Pinnacle—Green. The flyer needs to be more specific because it was for all students 5th, 6th, 7th, 8th graders.  

· Roof work is moving slow and the huge effect has been on the AC not working, extra hot with fans, moving to other rooms and portables. 

· Final project will probably NOT be complete until the beginning of the first quarter. 

· 8th Grade Dance—Awesome party, Thank you PTSA—Frozen in Time—Not Disney, dresses were beautiful, the DJ was great, kids danced the entire time, different genres—Hispanic music, food was buffet very kid friendly (chicken nuggets, French fries, small pizza, Cesar salads, pasta dishes) and completely gone by the end.  

· Mustang Medal Award Ceremony—Gym, parents received the RSVP invitation, dressed up, parents will be seated in chairs on the gym floor. 6th Grade, 7th Grade, 8th Grade—PTSA refreshments and Mr. Rubio and the Band will be playing. Picture opportunities—all children are invited to help motivate and cheer them on. 

· Parent Survey—Raffle—7 movie tickets per grade level—May 31st will do a drawing—You can fill out that form even if you have already filled it out.  We must meet a quota—it is on the Website if they lost it and need to print out another one. There are paper copies in the Welcome Center—there will be a designated person to input them into the system. 

· Last Day of school—8th Grade BBQ—yearbook signing, DJ, field, outside Tuesday, June 4th
· All staff goes out to the bus area—we all wave good-bye, with signs, bus drivers honk the horns, staff applauds themselves, need to come up with a plan for the car riders.

· Athlete luncheon and certificate ceremony—155 kids showed up, certificates were given, all the pizza was eaten. Band has amazing banquets because they have Booster Clubs with money donations. 

· Bringing new clubs to STMS (Bowling and Lacrosse)—Middle School funding for sports is very challenging because having to pay for referees, equipment and field space. 

Motion to end the SAC meeting at 5:48 p.m. was made by Mrs. Nunez; seconded by Mrs. Varon, with none opposed.
***Next SAC Meeting Scheduled for Wednesday, September 18th, at 4:15 p.m. in the Media Center.
Pride Makes the Difference!
Teachers, Students, and Community Striding towards Success

